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June 24, 2025 
 
Don Hamilton 
Star Point Enterprises, Inc. 
2580 Creekview Rd 
Moab, UT 84532 
 
Re: Stateline Exploration Project (Phase 1), File No. P-2025-008, Notice of Intent to Conduct 

Prospecting Operations, Notice of Deficiency 
 
Dear Mr. Hamilton, 
 
The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) is in the process of reviewing the above referenced 
application in order to ensure that it adequately satisfies the requirements of the Colorado Mined Land 
Reclamation Act (Act) and the associated Mineral Rules and Regulations of the Mined Land Reclamation 
Board for Hard Rock, Metal and Designated Mining Operations (Rules).  During review of the material 
submitted, the Division determined that the following issue(s) of concern shall be adequately addressed 
before a decision can be rendered.  
 
Section III: Project Description 

1. Question 1 states the target commodity as “Poly Metals”, while the Division understands that to be 
a conglomerate of ore types being investigated, however please specify which Mineral and/or 
Resource is the main focus of the exploration project.  

Section IV: Operation and Reclamation Measures 
2. Question 7 identifies the Seed Mix is to be determined by the BLM- Tres Rios Field Office.  Recent 

conversations with the BLM has indicated that a seed mix has been provided to you. Please provide 
the Division with that seed mix including seeding rates in PLS/Acre. Additionally, please provide the 
total number of acres intended to be revegetated.  

Project Narrative 
3. In the access construction section of the narrative, it is described that 3,889 feet of proposed access 

would be constructed at approximately 12 foot wide.  In order to ensure an accurate Reclamation 
Cost Estimate can be performed, please provide the average depth, or anticipated Cubic Yards of 
material to be disturbed, and thus replaced, to create and reclaim the access corridors.   

4. Also, please clarify if the proposed 60’ x’ 40’ staging area will require any excavation or if it is a pre-
existing area that will be utilized.  

 
Please submit your responses to the above listed issues by Monday July 14, 2025 in order to allow sufficient 
time for review.  Written responses should be received by the Division no later than Monday July 14, 2025.  If 
you require additional time please submit a written Extension Request to the Office.  If you have any 
questions, comments or concerns please feel free to contact me at the Division’s Grand Junction Field Office, 
by phone at 303-919-2997 or by email at lucas.west@state.co.us.  
 



   

 
Sincerely, 

  
Lucas West 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
 
CC: Travis Marshall, DRMS 
 
EC: Bridget Wade, BLM  


